Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 9 July 2007  at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Anne Stockdale, Hilary Davies and Sheila Cowell
IN ATTENDANCE:  City Councillor S Parker 

                                Local residents Mr C Morley and Mrs M Kirk
07/40  APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Gail Carroll and David Brodie.
07/41  CASUAL VACANCY

RESOLVED:  that an appointment be made by co-option at the next meeting of

                       the Parish Council.
07/42  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 14 May 2007 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record.
07/43  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  Parish Plan – As it was clear that Littleton was too small to sustain a Plan by itself the Clerk had made approaches to both Christleton and Guilden Sutton Parish Councils to see how receptive they might be to Littleton joining them in working on a Plan.  The Clerk to Guilden Sutton had passed it on to the group of residents concerned but as yet no formal responses had been received.  Christleton had replied stating that they were not proceeding with a parish plan at the present time due to difficulties in forming the required group.

It was agreed that the matter be pursued with Guilden Sutton. 
2)  Planning – 53 Tarvin Road – Timber Outbuilding – City Councillor Parker reported that this matter was now in dispute as because it was now asserted that other structures on Tarvin Road were in front of the building line the case for removing the shed was not watertight.
Members of the Parish Council were adamant that this assertion was wrong and demanded to see what was being put forward as evidence of this.  Councillor Parker undertook to respond on behalf of the Parish Council, pointing out that it was likely the matter would go to Planning Board.
3)  The Vicars Cross – the Clerk reported that he had been in contact with the City Planners and Building Regulations Officers who had confirmed that the Parish Council would have to get professional advice from a Structural Engineer in relation to the foundations required for the cross.  Councillor Brodie was progressing this.
4)  The Mast - It was reported that T Mobile had agreed to reduce the height of the mast from 37.5m to 30m.  In addition they would change the design of the top head so that the transmitters would stand alone vertically instead of being attached to a steel structure giving the effect of the mast being 28m with the transmitters being less visually obtrusive extending to 30m.  The mast would also be painted a lighter colour where it protrudes above the tree.
5)  Littleton Lane Road Surface – it was noted that work had been done to repair the pot holes.  The Clerk was asked to write to the County Engineer conveying the Parish Council’s appreciation of this.
07/44  NEW MODEL CODE OF CONDUCT

RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council adopt the New Model Code of Conduct to

                      take effect from the next meeting on 10 September 2007.

07/45  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)   07/00964/FUL – Oaklands Nursing Home – New Reception Extension to replace existing
RESLOVED:  that the Parish Council have no observations on the proposed 

                      development
2)  07/00056/REF – 92 Tarvin Road – Single Storey Extension
The Clerk reported that this proposed development which had been refused permission by the Planning Authority was going to Appeal
3)  07/01143/FUL – 27 Littleton Lane – Extension to Rear and Front Porch 
RESOLVED:  that the application be supported

07/46  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council making special reference to the maturing of the Parish Council’s Treasury Stock.
RESOLVED:  that i)  the report of the Clerk be received

                               ii)   the funds received for the matured stock be placed in the 

                                  interim in an account that would attract a better rate of 

                                  interest


      iii)   a report be made to the next meeting outlining options for 

                                  future long term investment of these funds
07/47   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



242.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        24.00     
3)  Litter Warden    32hrs @ £5.80          


                      185.60
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – July      
                                             30.00
5)  Mid-Cheshire Footpath Society




    8.00
6)  JDH Business Services – Internal Audit fee



  84.52

7)  Bank charges

                         



    1.12
07/48  INCOME
1)  Redemption of Treasury Stock 2006


                  10,219.55
2)  War Stock Dividend






   15.78
07/49  CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £2.28
07/50  CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Cheshire Police Authority – Police Forum 10 July 2007 
Ches Assn Local Councils – Newsletter 115 – July 2007 





- Cheshire Rural Womens day

Standards Board – Guide for Members 

Chester City Council – The Past Uncovered




- PC Code of Conduct Awareness Sessions
Cheshire County Council – Cheshire Matters June 2007 




         - Response to CLG – Building a Sustainable Future

07/51  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting of the Parish Council be held on
            
Monday 10 September 2007

07/52   ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1)  Vandalism in Fir Tree Lane – the issue of persistant vandalism in Fir Tree Lane was discussed.  This was in the hands of the police.
2)  A51 Tarvin Road/Littleton Lane/Hare Lane Junction – yet again concern was expressed about this dangerous junction.
3)  Littleton Sign – it was noted that the Littleton sign on Tarvin Road was obscured by shrubs.

4)  Tarvin Road – Trees -  it was also noted that trees at Littleton hall and by Dr Tonge’s house needed cutting back.
5)  Christleton High School - The Parish Council had been approached by Christleton High School inviting them to make suggestions as to how the school could better serve the community.  Members felt that the School’s computer facilities could be used between the end of the school day and the beginning of evening classes to provide IT literacy classes for retired people.
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